
EXCHANGE 0F NOTES BETWEEN THE GOVERNMENT 0F CANADA AND) TE
GOVERNMENT 0F THE UNITED STATES 0F AMERICA CONSTITUTING AN
AGREEbMT CONCERNING A JOINT PROGRAM IN TEE FIELD) 0F EXPERI-
MENTAL REMOTE SENSING FROM SATELLITES AN!) AIRCRAFT (ERTS)

I

The Ambassador of Canada ta the Secretary of State of the United States of
America

Washington, D.C., May 14, 1971.
No. 116

DEAR MR. SECRETARY,

I have the honour to refer to discussions between representatives of the
Canadian Department of Energy, Mines and Resources and the United States
National Aeronautics and Space Administration regarding proposais for a
joint program in the field of experimental remote sensing from satellites and
aircraft. The objectives of the proposed program are to study the application
of earth observation satellites to the detection of environmental conditions at
and near the surface of the earth.

The proposed program and the details for its implementation have beenl
incorporated in the attached annex. It is understood that implementation and
direction of the Canadian participation in the proposed program shall be the
responsibility of the Department of Energy, Mines and Resources and that
implementation and direction of the United States participation shail be the
responsibility of the National Aeronautics and Space Administration. It is

further understood that the proposed program shaJi be wlthout prejudice to
any ighs ad oligtios o ou goernments under international law witb

respect to remote sensing activities.

If the proposed programn meets with the approval of your government,
have the honour to, propose that this note together with the annex.hereto,
which are authentic in English and French, and your reply ta that effect, shal
constitute an agreement between our two governments for coooperation in a
joint program of experimental remote sensing from satellites and aircraft, WO
be effective from the date of your reply for a period of four years unless
terminated earlier by either government upon six months notice, or extended
by the mutual agreement of the two governments.

MARCEL CADIEUX,
Ambassadofr

The Honourable William P. Rogers,
Secretary of State,
Washington, D.C.


